
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Public Square Resource: 
Pledge to Respect Freedom of Expression and Belief 

through Corporate Advocacy and Political Engagement 
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Purpose: 

To ensure that the company publicly commits to never use corporate resources to 

support advocacy or causes that threaten free speech or religious freedom.  

Model Policy Language: 

• Recognizing the religious and ideological diversity of stakeholders:   

 

[Insert Name] recognizes that our 

[customers/sellers/creators/users/employees/shareholders/stakeholders] hold diverse 

religious and ideological beliefs about a wide array of issues.   

 

• Pledge to respect stakeholders’ fundamental freedoms of speech and religion in 

the public square:  

 

To respect the religious and ideological diversity of our customers and external 

stakeholders, [Insert Name] commits to avoid [supporting any/taking a public 

position on any] (Choose A and/or B)  

  

A) organization, legislation, advocacy campaign, legal action, (or) regulatory action, 

that would undermine our [customers’/ 

sellers’/creators’/users’/employees’/stakeholders’] freedom of expression or 

freedom of religion or belief (FoRB).  

B) controversial social or political issues.  

Risk: 

This policy mitigates the risk of related shareholder litigation.  A corporate board of 

directors breaches the fiduciary duty it owes to its shareholders if its advocacy or political 

involvement are not in the best interests of the corporation or its shareholders. Respecting 

the freedom of expression and belief for everyone supports the diverse shareholders, 

employees, customers, and other stakeholders of the company. 

Application: 

Companies should incorporate equivalent language on their public websites or in 

publicly accessible ESG/CSR reports.  

 

To avoid supporting legislation, legal action, or causes that pose risks to free speech and 

religious freedom, companies should develop close working relationships with NGOs 

that specialize in defending these liberties, both domestically and globally. Firms should 

also consult stakeholders with diverse religious and ideological views before taking 

stands on social and political issues.  
 
 
Disclaimer: The information contained in this document is general in nature and is not intended to provide, or 
be a substitute for, legal analysis, legal advice, or consultation with appropriate legal counsel. You should not act or rely on information contained in this 
document without seeking appropriate professional advice. By printing and distributing this document, Alliance Defending Freedom, Inc. is not providing 
legal advice, and the use of this document is not intended to constitute advertising or solicitation and does not create an attorney-client relationship 
between you and Alliance Defending Freedom or between you and any Alliance Defending Freedom employee. For additional questions, call Alliance 
Defending Freedom at (800) 835-5233. 

 


